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Dear Sir/Madam  
 
With reference to your request for information received on 4th December 2024, I can confirm in accordance 
with Section 1 (1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 that we do hold the information you have 
requested. A response to each part of your request is provided below.  
 
 
In your request you asked:  
 
1. Name: 

Shatha Attarbashi. 
 

2. Job Title: 
Consultant Obstetrics & Gynaecology. 
 

3. Hospital: 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh Teaching Hospital. 
 

4. Over the last two calendar years (Jan 23 – Nov 24) has your hospital/organisation experienced 
any failure of the Simpson Shelf Vaginal Pessary after implanting that relate to the materials 
used? 
We are not required to create new information to respond to a request or give judgement or opinion 
that is not already recorded. Furthermore, the Trust is not required to create new information or find 
answers to a question from staff that may happen to know. The Information Commissioner has 
confirmed this position in its online guidance on handling FOI requests. 
 

5. Over the last two calendar years (Jan 23 – Nov 24) has your hospital/organisation experienced 
any Adverse Events that were not reported to the MHRA and what side effects or adverse 
events occurred? 
No. 
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6. For the population of patients that your hospital uses an implanted Vaginal Pessary, do you 
feel there are other devices available that performs the same tasks as the Simpson Shelf 
Vaginal Pessary and which devices seem to have less adverse effects on this group of 
patients? 
We are not required to create new information to respond to a request or give judgement or opinion 
that is not already recorded. Furthermore, the Trust is not required to create new information or find 
answers to a question from staff that may happen to know. The Information Commissioner has 
confirmed this position in its online guidance on handling FOI requests. 
 

7. Are the ranges of sizes of the Simpson Shelf Vaginal Pessary from 51mm – 101mm adequate 
for your patient population? 
Yes. 
 

8. Can you describe your experience of using the Simpson Shelf Vaginal Pessary with your 
patients and would you recommend its use to other clinicians at other Hospital or wider 
audience? 
We are not required to create new information to respond to a request or give judgement or opinion 
that is not already recorded. Furthermore, the Trust is not required to create new information or find 
answers to a question from staff that may happen to know. The Information Commissioner has 
confirmed this position in its online guidance on handling FOI requests. 
 

 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Kevin Parker-Evans MBA, FCMI, CMgr. RN Dip HE 
Chief Nursing Officer & Director of Infection Prevention and Control 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 


